

Rig Riders Meeting Minutes

August 18, 2018 – Dorado's Dive Club (Surfside, TX)

Private Meeting Topics:

Dave Godfrey (Limey) President

- Opened meeting and welcomed members
- Sign In Sheet going around and 50/50 being sold
- Reminded Sponsors to keep their prospects up to speed on club events and information
- Participation in club and community events are important, we have been and it's appreciated
- Thanked club members for large participation at COCI meeting at Backwoods and went over the following details from the private meeting with COCI group:
 - Issue with new 1% club in area is not with RRMCM or other non 1% clubs, so remain courteous if there is any interactions but it is business as usual for us
 - The Chain is working towards getting back in COCI and have a meeting and workshop on 8/26, Limey plans on attending and suggest some support from RRMCM members
 - Riding Club "Iron Rigs" attempted to get approval for "Oilfield" bottom rocker but was denied by COCI due to RRMCM already owning it.
- Reviewed Club Financial information in Kalan's absence

Tim Callais (Flaco) Secretary

- Reviewed meeting minutes from previous club meeting at Voodoo Hut (Kemah, TX)
 - Motion to accept by James LaFountain (Chopper)
 - Seconded by Kevin Hanz (Hot Shot)

Joe Parks (Tenderfoot) Sargent at Arms

- Discussed issue with one of our members interrupting COCI meeting by talking and how it was addressed
- Reminded everyone to respect people when they have the floor at our meetings as well as other events we attend. Take it outside if you have to talk

Mark Mabile (Sarg) Nat'l Sargent at Arms

- Discussed recent event where it was communicated to stop wearing cuts temporary, officers do this for the protection of the club so when asked please comply
- Discussed a recent even where Big Brother defended RRMCM, we have a good relationship and it's important to continue this
- Discussed National By-Laws and how they relate to Chapter By-Laws
- Discussed recent WhatsApp event and importance of respecting the Club Officers

Open Meeting Topics:

Dave Godfrey (Limey) President

- Welcomed members, prospects and guests and called the meeting to order
- Held Pledge of Allegiance (Prospects presented the flag)
- Reminded everyone to sign attendance sheet

Guest in attendance:

Tommy and Stephanie Childs – T
Joe Kristynik and Spouse – Kalan

Prospects in attendance:

Vance Roberson
Brandon LaFountain
Anthony Eymard

Chris Miller (Satch) Nat'l President

- Discussed the email and form that went out concerning the Company Database, it's concept to help RRMCA family out and the future potential for job opportunities within the group
- Will be making a new RRMCA Club Ring order, send details if you are interested
- Discussed control of Club Colors and how they can be used
- Discussed club merchandise and showed examples of some

Tim Callais (Flaco) Secretary

- Reviewed minutes from "open portion" of last meeting at Voodoo Hut (Kemah, TX)

Brandon Davidson (Brando) Vice President (Ride Committee Update):

- Fall Colors Ride October 17-21
 - Reminded everyone to book hotels if they have not done so
 - Flyers have been sent out on WhatsApp and Email and will be sent out again
 - Release forms will be required for all riders and passengers prior to the ride
 - There will be 2 groups leaving on Wednesday, one early group and one late group led by Topsy
- Discussed a flyer that was sent for a benefit in Midland
- Presented "Road Captain" patches to Chopper and Hot Shot and discussed possibly adding 2 more in the near future

David Godfrey (Limey) President

- Allowed Joe Parks (Tenderfoot) to take the floor and present "Assistant SAA" patches to Juan Wayne and Rocket, and one more will be presented but member was not present at meeting
- Reminded everyone about the check presentation to OHH
- During next club meeting we will be looking for volunteers to be on the Officer Election Committee
- Allowed Timbo to take the floor and thank the Dorado Dive Club for hosting our meeting
- Allowed Flaco to take the floor and recap the Family Dinner at Floyd's, thank Juan Wayne for coming up with the idea and to discuss the next one planned for 9/8 at Tomiko Sushi in Cypress
- Allowed Longhorn Bob to take the floor and thank the club for last year's support of Patti Cake in the Snow Drop Run and to consider sponsoring her again

- A proposal was made to look back at last year's donation and vote on doing it again as well as showing up to support her during the annual Hangover Ride
- Allowed Mary-Anne LeBlanc to take the floor to discuss the date for the 2018 Susan G. Komen Race for the Cure and to encourage people to participate
- Topsy made a motion that RRMC donate \$500 to the event, it was seconded by Gator and the club voted unanimously for the donation
- Limey asked that we keep Fat Kat and his family in our prayers due to the passing of his Grandmother, he also asked that we keep Blood and Sidetrack in our prayers as they are going through a tough time right now.
- Next club meeting September 15th 2018:
 - **Mark (Sarg) Mabile's House – Kingwood, TX**
- 50/50 Winner (\$420) Warren Broderick (Lucky Charms)
- Closing prayer by Dave Godfrey (Limey) President